Buffalo Valley Recreation Authority

Board Meeting Minutes for March 22, 2017, 8:00 am

Location: EBT Conference Room  

In Attendance:
Directors: Sandra Cook (Chair), Peter Bergonia (Vice Chair), Rich Kuczawa (Treasurer), Gary Frederick, Matt Hoffman, Randy Sams

Staff:  Mariah Campbell (Rec. Director), Jen Delsite (Summer Camp Dir.), Sarah Biddle, Marah Biddle, Sara Grace Hiller, Bob Cravitz (Solicitor), (Marilyn Brill (Recorder)

Guests: Stacey Kifolo(EBT manager)
The minutes herein are a draft copy and have been distributed as a pre-release, and do not become an official document until the board approves the contents. Corrections can be sent to Marilyn Brill at mfb@dejazzd.com. Corrections may or may not be included in the final version sent prior to the next meeting.  

The minutes will generally reflect motions.  However, requests by one or more board members or attendees for statements and or comments to be considered as part of the record may also be included.  Other comments may be entered into the minutes as deemed by the Secretary. 

1. Call to Order: Sandra called the meeting to order at 8:00 am. 
2. Introductions: Sandra introduced Sara Grace Hiller, 6 mo AmeriCorps member for BVRA
3. Public Participation: none 
4. Approval of Minutes:  (attached)

Pete made a motion to approve the February board minutes; the motion was seconded by Gary.  The motion carried unanimously.

5. Operations Report: (attached)

· Sandra reviewed the Operations Report in the board packet. New AmeriCorps members have been hired. The Nature School open enrollment will begin April 3rd. Bids have been received to replace the Warming House windows; the bid by Wayne Stahl for $3,350 was accepted. 
· Summer Camp: hiring of staff is completed with a lot of new hires this year. Summer Camp and Nature’s Cool mini-camps are going well and almost full. 

· Pool passes are on sale. The local Red Cross donated four pool passes for families up to four. Mariah is now a certified life guard trainer and Pete is a certified slide inspector. 
· Rail Trail brochure is being revised. May 6th is the Tails to Trails event. The BVRT website hasn’t been functioning properly so the staff will need to integrate that website into the new one for BVRA. 
· Mariah is doing a great job with new programming. Cupcake Wars was a big success. The Wine and Paint program is also very popular for the first year. 
· Gym: the staff is working on designing the new space. There are no problems under the flooring where the pit is planned. The Gym probably won’t be finished until late summer. The office will move in May. BVRA isn’t responsible for any rent until the construction is completed.
6. Financial Report: (handouts attached)

· Sandra reviewed the February financial reports. She reported that the finances are as anticipated for this time of year. Some of the income and expenses for 2017 were paid in late 2016. Currently the cash accounts are in good shape. 
7. Old Business:
· Rusty Rail easement: Bob Cravitz has been in contact with the architect requesting details necessary to complete the description and deed for the easement; once this information is received the paperwork can be brought to the board for final recommendations and decisions. The agreement with Rusty Rail is for a $75,000 payment, paid over 5 years. Bob recommended that the board request a written agreement, possibly with $15,000 paid upfront and the remaining $60,000 paid over 5 years. Pete made a motion to authorize the chair and other officers as needed to sign the necessary documents for the Ritz Craft rail trail easement as prepared by the Solicitor. Rich seconded the motion; the motion carried. 
· Greenspace Center: Sandra updated the board on the building plans for the new space. Stacey Kiffolo asked about the 60-day notice before the moving the office. Despite the fact that the gym will not be finished until late summer the BVRA office will move to the new Greenspace Center in May. 
· Miller Center: BVRA has separated their IT from the Miller Center IT plans. The Miller Center will do cross marketing for BVRA programs at the Center. In addition there will be a rental agreement for use of the space by BVRA for programs. Miller Center is scheduled to open July 5. 
· Bridge: no new information at this time. 

· Earl’s trail access: no new information at this time. Stacey Kifolo asked about potential liability regarding Earl’s request and the impact on other businesses abutting the Rail Trail. Bob Cravitz explained that Earl’s is going through the required process for getting approval for trail access. The final agreement and permission to use the space has not been made by the board. If the final plans are not according to requirements then BVRA will not approve it. 

8. New Business:
· Right to Know: EBT has submitted a Right-to-Know request to understand the agreement between BVRA, EBT and the Borough for responsibility regarding the Park and Pool. The staff and solicitor are still working on getting all documentation ready in response to the Right-to-Know request. 

· Stacey Kifolo asked the board about the expectations between the municipalities regarding the upkeep of the Park. Bob Cravitz pointed out that the responsibility between the various entities regarding recreation properties has evolved over the years. The information is not readily available because of many staff turnovers and office moves. The staff will need to research the minutes of the municipalities and BVRA in order to clarify exactly who is responsible for which areas. All agreed the conversation about this will continue. 

· EBT park areas:  Stacey Kifolo asked the board about the possibility of BVRA managing the park areas in EBT. Sandra asked Stacey to present a formal proposal for the board to consider. Bob Cravitz suggested that before any decisions are made a spreadsheet be put together that listed all the recreation properties in both the Borough and EBT along with programs available and responsible parties. BVRA staff will work with the municipalities to move forward on this suggestion.  
11: Executive Session: none. 
11: Adjournment:  Sandra made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Gary seconded the motion; the motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 am. 

Next Meeting – Wednesday, April 26, 2017, 5:00 pm at the Lewisburg Borough Building

Submitted by:

Transcribed by Marilyn Brill 

